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IN THE MATTER   of the Resource Management Act 
1991 

AND       

PRIVATE PLAN CHANGE to the Manawatu District Plan 

1 

 
 

DIRECTIONS OF THE HEARINGS PANEL: PRIVATE PLAN CHANGE 1 – CLOSE OF 
HEARING 

 
 
Close of hearing 
 
1. The hearing of Private Plan Change 1 occurred on Tuesday 30th May 2023. We adjourned 

the hearing at its conclusion and issued Minute 4, requesting particular matters be 
addressed in the Requestor’s right of reply. We received that reply on 9 June 2023. 
 

2. We have carefully considered the information presented to us and we are duly satisfied 
that we have all the information we need to make decisions on Private Plan Change 1. 
Accordingly, we formally declare the hearing closed. 
 

3. Our deliberations have now commenced, and we will deliver our decision as quickly as 
possible. 
 

4. We would like to thank all parties to Private Plan Change 1 for their involvement, their time 
and their input in assisting the Panel.   

 
Communication and questions 
  
5. Any enquiries regarding this minute or related matters should be directed to Ash Garstang 

(ash.garstang@mdc.govt.nz). No party is to directly contact any member of the Hearings 
Panel.  

 
 

 
 
Gina Sweetman 
Chairperson, on behalf of the Hearings Panel 
19 June 2023  
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